






























 
 

Academics 

 During remote learning, students followed their Wednesday virtual schedules for live 

classes with teachers along with access to teachers every day through Office Hours. 

 Starting Wednesday, December 16th, students who are struggling with remote learning 

will have the opportunity to work in the HS cafeteria during virtual learning. 

 The Grading Policy Committee will reconvene 

on December 15th to set a best practice policy 

for midterms during the pandemic.  Grades 7-

12 will be in session the last week of January 

now that January Regents are cancelled. 

 Progress Reports for Quarter 2 will be 

distributed Friday, December 18th and Monday, 

December 21st.  

 

Professional Development 

 On December 9th, Middle School staff worked with curriculum expert Susan Stoya from 

CASDA to work through vertical alignment of curriculum and feedback on complete 

curriculum maps. 

 Several staff members are involved in a book study focusing on The Distance Learning 

Playbook  
 

DCS Students and Staff in the Spotlight 

 Student Council is sponsoring Holiday Spirit Week from December 14th – 18th  

 7-12 Ski Club is accepting registration for this winter’s ski season.  They are scheduled to 

start Fridays in January to Woods Valley. 

 Student groups such as Spanish Club, NJHS, and Student Council continue to meet 

virtually  

 With class advisors Mrs. Wagar and Ms. 

Gracey, the class of 2021 sold over 316 pies 

for a fundraiser.  Thank you to Mr. Zilkowski 

for helping with pickup and distribution!  

Seniors picked up pies and their senior 

sweatshirts on December 10th.   

 Congratulations to the 208 students on the next 

pages who earned academic honors for Quarter 

One!  

 

 

December 2020 

7-12 Building Report 

Submitted by Ruth Leavitt, Principal 

7th and 8th Grade Students making a snowman in PE 



Quarter 1 Honor Roll 
 
Seventh Grade 
Tristan Carpenter 
Evan Gross 
Ryleigh Kenyon 
Alexis Looman 
Katelyn Lynch 
Jacob Moore 
Molly Vickers 
Karlie Vokins 
Connor White 
Theodore Williams 
Lauren Wood 
 
Eighth Grade 
Austin Barton 
Nevaeh Ferguson 
Joshua Herringshaw 
Nairobi Kibicho 
Kighlah Klawonn 
Jakyra Miller 
Memphis Montana 
Aubrey Mosher 
Katelyn Seeley 
Kathy Serman 

Ninth Grade 
Lille Cool 
Noah Foster 
Sidney Gillogly 
Kolbi Hadden 
Reece Lamphere 
Cade Mosher 
Aliyah Sample 
Ayden Shibley 
Fila Sovis 
Laiton Voorhees 
Isabella Williams 
 
Tenth Grade 
Jay Countryman 
Allena Jenison 
Lexy Morse 
Trinity Mosher 
Kerisa Van Olst 
Samantha VanDenburgh 
Raelynn Williams 
 
 
 

Eleventh Grade 
Morgan Beaulieu 
Alyson Congdon 
Ethan Humphrey 
Phoenix Longway 
Connor Morse 
Patrick Murphy 
Dalton-Ray Seeley 
Franchesca Terzi 
Baylee Wood 
 
Twelfth Grade 
Kyle Boyer 
Zackary Cline 
Sarah Countryman 
Laikyn Cramer-Snowman 
Alesandria Jodway 
Brooke Kessler 
Haylie Lyon 
Jacob Null 
Rhonda Smith 
 
 
 

 
 

Quarter 1 High Honor Roll 
 
Seventh Grade 
Erika Avery 
David Caple Jr. 
Gracee Marino 
Miley Medina 
Emily Morra 
Ethan Murdock 
Fiona Ney 
Hannah Rockwell 
 
Eighth Grade 
Jade Bailey 
Julian Forbes 
Kylie Foster 
Lucas Foster 
Jozlyn Gardner 
Katelyn Helmer 
Noah Izzo 
Talan Jaquay 
Deedra Keeler 
Alyssa Lovett 
Izabelle Lyon 
Carter Madison 
Mark McGowan Jr. 
Madison Miller 
Isabella Montana 
Bryce Mosher 
Natalie Mosher 
Hailey Panella 

Ethan Plonka 
Brooke Swartz 
Owen Vedder 
 
Ninth Grade 
Karleigh Beighley 
Aiden Davies 
Olivia Ehrle 
Camryn Lynch 
Kaylee Lynch 
Adrian Lyon 
Adrianna McGowan 
Emily Metz 
 
Tenth Grade 
Kaydance Benoit 
Samantha Camardello 
Kamryn Comstock 
Kyleigh Jaquay 
Connor Kraszewski 
Ireland Northrup 
Ashley Robotham 
Hailey Rockwell 
Isaiah Rockwell 
Julie Williams 
 
Eleventh Grade 
Brianna Barton 
Jack Congdon 

Paul Cruz Jr. 
Mackenzie Farquhar 
Madisen Gorinshek 
Rylee Lamphere 
Hannah Metz 
Elijah Morse 
Kaitlyn Panella 
Rylee Shepherd 
Hannah Sheppard 
Hunter Sherman 
Gabriel Siver 
Ashton Young 
 
Twelfth Grade 
Sydney Bliss 
Emily Brewer 
Sasha Brown 
Joshua Hart 
Richard Lamphere 
Meredith Minor-Foster 
Shi-Anne Morgan 
Christopher Nocella 
Amie Polczynski 
Jadon Price 
Andrew Risley 
Tad Ruggiero 
Ashlynne Seeley 
Hailey Smith 
Jonathan Wright Jr. 

 
 



Quarter 1 Principal's List 
 
Seventh Grade 
Lillian Bladek 
Chase Dykeman 
Kaden Kleist 
Olivia Lyon 
Kaydence Mosenthin 
Molly Rauch 
Grace Seeley 
 
Eighth Grade 
Ian Chorlton 
Paige Dingman 
Grayson Eggleston 
Bayleigh Farquhar 
Victoria Galletta 
Annalysse Guenthner 
Donald Hansen III 
Celine Juchheim 
Andrew Martyniuk 
Evelina Williams 
 
Ninth Grade 
Alexandria Comstock 
Gabriel Comstock 
Jordan DeNinno 
Alexandra Halverson 
Hadessa Leavitt 
Brett Mosher 
Margaret Rauch 
Aleeya Seeley 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tenth Grade 
Jared Bilinski 
Ainsley Billings 
Claire Cargen 
Addison Claus 
Frank Guenthner 
Jedidiah Guenthner 
Harleigh Hall 
Gabriel Herringshaw 
Kira Juchheim 
Brayden Kamp 
Jayden Kamp 
Ethan Lovett 
Gianna Lyon 
Lexus Lyon 
Nicholas Mosher 
Tyler Rachon 
Gabrielle Rockwell 
Colton Seymour 
Kendall Wilcox 
Alexandria Yockel 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Eleventh Grade 
Jesse Bolster 
Makenzie Bradseth 
Owen Castor 
Olivia Crum 
Jayda Estey 
Gregory Gonyea Jr. 
Jacob Grossman 
Philip Nash 
Kent Palabon 
William Rauch 
Tia Ruggiero 
Joel Simpson 
Chloe-Marie Terzi 
 
Twelfth Grade 
Charlie Benoit 
Brianna Bruce 
Annaliese Davies 
Maighen Ehrle 
Skylar Harper 
Megan Hartmann 
Megan Helmer 
Kyla Jaquay 
Treay Jaquay 
Philip Keeler II 
Nadia Lyon 
Raidyn Mosher 
Isabella Nichols 
Kyle Paracka 
James Pierce 
Allison Smith 
Brady Wilcox 
Audrey Williams 
Tanner Zacek 



Daniel Zilkowski 

Dean of Students/Athletic Director 

Dolgeville CSD 

 (315)-429-3155 ext 2900 

dzilkowski@dolgeville.org 

 

BOARD REPORT-December 15th, 2020 
 

DEAN OF STUDENTS 

 

 I have been assisting both principals in multiple capacities. I have made multiple phone 
calls and completed home visits to students/parents of students having difficulties with 
work or attending classes/lessons during our shutdown to in-person instruction after 
Thanksgiving break.  

 

ATHLETIC DIRECTOR 

 

Winter Sports  

 

o NYSPHSAA delayed the start of winter sports for V/JV basketball, volleyball, 
cheerleading, and wrestling to January 4th. These sports are considered higher risk by 
the NYS DOH and we are awaiting further guidance from the governor’s office and 
NYSPHSAA for practice regulations and to allow contests before a return to play. We are 
moving ahead with V/JV winter sport sign ups and required athletic registration 
(FORMRELEAF) in the hopes that a season for these sports is eventually allowed. The 
situation with interscholastic sports is very fluid due to the pandemic and decisions will 
be made as they are presented. 
 

o We have interest again of one athlete in Varsity Nordic Alpine Skiing. We would like 
approval of an unpaid coach and there will be no expenses incurred by the school district 
to run this program.  

 
o The CSC modified winter sport seasons were still undetermined at the time of this report. 

I’m asking you to appoint one coach for each winter sport at the current time with the 
consideration that the appointments would only commence upon an athletic season 
occurring with contests.  
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NEW YORK STATE PUBLIC     NEWS ANNOUNCEMENT 
HIGH SCHOOL ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION   For Immediate Release 
        December 11, 2020 
 
        Contact Information: 
        Chris Watson, Dir. of Communications 
        Phone: 518-690-0771 Ext. 308 
Education Through Interscholastic Athletics     cwatson@nysphsaa.org 
 

NYSPHSAA Announces the Cancellation of All Winter State Championships; 
High-Risk Sports Postponed Until Authorization is Provided 

 
LATHAM, NY -The New York State Public High School Athletic Association (NYSPHSAA) announces the 
cancellation of all 2021 Winter State Championships and the postponement of all high-risk sports until 
authorization is granted by state officials. The NYSPHSAA Officers rendered these decisions with input 
from the NYSPHSAA membership and the 11 Section Executive Directors. 

“When examining the feasibility of Winter State Championships, it became apparent that travel and 
overnight accommodations would create a unique challenge for our member schools,” said Dr. Robert 
Zayas, NYSPHSAA Executive Director. “At this time, we must prioritize maximizing student participation 
without a focus on championship events.” 

The Association’s decision to postpone all high-risk sports until authorization is granted was reinforced 
by the increase in infection and hospitalization rates across the State. The New York State Department 
of Health has determined the following NYSPHSAA-endorsed sports to be high risk: basketball, boys 
lacrosse, competitive cheerleading, football, ice hockey, volleyball, and wrestling. 

The cancellation of the Winter State Championships (bowling, basketball, boys swimming & diving, 
competitive cheerleading, gymnastics, indoor track & field, ice hockey, skiing, and wrestling) addresses 
membership concerns associated with increased travel, hotel accommodations, transportation logistics 
and the planning for meals.  Furthermore, venue capacity limitations and social distancing restrictions 
make it increasingly difficult to ensure the safety of student-athletes, coaches, and families.   

“As an educator, I am witnessing first-hand the challenges our member schools are facing each day in 
addressing this pandemic,” said Julie Bergman, NYSPHSAA President. “It is important we continue 
listening to the concerns being expressed by our membership when making decisions impacting 
interscholastic athletics.” 
 
Low- and moderate-risk regular season sports continue to be permitted. The 2021 NYSPHSAA Spring 
State Championships remain scheduled at this time.  
 
About NYSPHSAA (Twitter: @NYSPHSAA | Facebook: NYSPHSAA | YouTube: NYSPHSAASports): 
The New York State Public High School Athletic Association Inc. is a non-profit, voluntary, educational service organization 

mailto:cwatson@nysphsaa.org


composed of public, parochial, and private schools dedicated to providing equitable and safe competition for the students of its 
member schools. The organization conducts 32 championship events and governs the rules and regulations of high school 
athletics in New York State. Membership is open to secondary schools providing interschool athletic activities for boys and girls 
in grades 7-12. 

#### 

 



Dolgeville Central School Bus Garage 
31 Wolf Street, Dolgeville, NY 13329 

 
Transportation Supervisor- Joseph Stack                                                                        

                                                                              

                                Bus Garage Numbers       TEL: 315-429-9388   FAX: 315-429-8791             

                                                                   Email: Jstack@dolgeville.org 

   

           

 

Date:  December 10, 2020 

To:    Theodore Kawryga 

From:  Joseph Stack 

Re:       Transportation review items. 

The Drivers Ed. Car is turning 10-years-old this year and has all most 66000 miles on it. The car is a very 

mechanical sound vehicle and was removed from the DOT Inspection roster last year. The car is getting 

older and requires higher maintenance cost and will lose value every year. New laws do not allow for 

students to be transported by school staff unless they are entered in to A Drug and Alcohol Testing 

program that is separate from the School Bus Drivers. It is understandable the district would like to offer 

the Drivers Ed. Program when funding is available but should consider the maintenance cost and 

deprecation value of the car with such limited use. 

Next DOT Inspection will be held in January. The date has not been scheduled yet.  

Two employees have requested time off with out pay during the two-week Covid 19 Break. 

 

 

 

 








